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John R. Singleton, Q.C. 
D 604 673 7422 
jsingleton@singleton.com 
Our File:  58880.023 

September 22, 2021 

InfrastructureBC 
3rd Floor, 707 Fort Street 
Victoria, BC V8W 3G3 

Attention:  Julien Bahain, M.Ing, OLY 
 Senior Associate 

Dear Sirs/Mesdames: 

Re: Royal British Columbia Museum Collections and Research Building Project 
 Fairness Reviewer Report re: RFQ No. 12431 

I was retained as Fairness Reviewer for this project in January 2021 to monitor and report on the 
fairness of the procurement process both in the RFQ and RFP stages of the Project. This is an 
interim report on the RFQ stage and should not be taken as a final report at this juncture. 

At the time of my appointment to the present time, I have reviewed the RFQ document itself, the 
Evaluation Guidelines and several email exchanges between the members of the Evaluation Team 
and the Proponents making submissions to the RFQ.  

In addition to the foregoing, I have been advised of all meetings of the Evaluation Committee and 
sub-committees and attended those meetings by Zoom as I saw fit and appropriate having regard 
to the subject matter of the meetings. 

Finally, I attended the Consensus Meetings of the sub-committees, again as I thought necessary to 
do so. 

I can say that to this point of time in the RFQ phase I have found the process to be fair, transparent, 
without bias being shown to any one of the Proponents and in accordance with the rules set out in 
the RFQ and in the Evaluation Guidelines. 

Yours truly, 

 
John R. Singleton, Q.C. 

JRS/mb 


